

FINAL TEST

Course: Active English for Adults

Level: Elementary 1

Code: Elementary 1-01

TIME ALLOWANCE: 90 minutes

PART 1: LISTENING (10 POINTS)

I. Listen to some information about Malaysia complete the fact file. (1.9)

Malaysia has a population of 1..... million.

Kuala Lumpur is the capital city and there's a population of 2 million.

The average age is 3 ____ years old.

There are a lot of different religions in Malaysia and 4% are Muslim.

Malay is the main language but many people also speak 5

There are modern cities and beautiful countryside.

Over 6 % of the population use the Internet

II. Listen and complete the text about *THE JUMBO HOTEL* with the missing numbers. (1.16)

About ¹ million passengers use Stockholm-Arlanda airport every year. Aeroplanes take off and land all the time, but at the side of the runway there's a big Boeing ² aeroplane and it never takes off. That's because it's a hostel called 'Jumbo Stay'. It's only ³ minutes on foot from the main airport terminal or ⁴ minutes by bus.

The Jumbo Stay is a real aeroplane from ⁵ and from the outside you think it's a normal aeroplane. But on the inside it's very different.

There's a reception desk and a ⁶-hour-a-day café in the old first-class seating area.

There aren't any aeroplane seats. There are ⁷ rooms with ⁸ beds. Each room has one or ⁹ beds, a TV and the Internet. The rooms are small but cheap and visitors usually only stay for a night. You can also sleep in the cockpit of the aeroplane. It's more expensive but it's a private double room with a shower. Jumbo Stay is very popular with families and with travellers who want a different kind of travel experience.

III. Listen to a documentary about a family of Gorillas and choose the correct answer for these questions. (1.6)

1. Where are the forests?
 - a. in the Republic of the Congo
 - b. in the Central African Republic
 - c. between the Republic of the Congo and the Central African Republic

2. How many gorillas are in the region?
 - a. one hundred
 - b. thousands
 - c. Hundreds

3. How old is Kingo?
 - a. 13
 - b. 30
 - c. 33

4. How many wives and children are in Kingo's family?
 - a. four
 - b. six
 - c. eight

5. When is the family together?
 - a. in the day
 - b. at night
 - c. all the time

II.READING (10 POINTS)

PASSAGE 1:

Songdo is a big city. It's over six km² and is on an artificial island in South Korea. But the streets of Songdo are very quiet and the air is clean because there are only one or two cars. The roofs of houses and offices are beautiful because there are plants and gardens. So why isn't this modern city crowded with people? Why isn't there a lot of traffic and air pollution? At the moment only 22,000 people live in Songdo, but about 65,000 people plan to live here in the future. That's because Songdo is a new and very 'intelligent' city. It's only ten years old and has state-of-the-art technology. For example, the Internet is in everything: in people's homes, their cars and in the roads.

At the centre of the city is a 'control centre'. It receives information from the Internet about buildings, traffic and the weather. With this information, the control centre can 'change' the city. For example, if there aren't people on a street at night, the control centre can switch the street lights off. If there are a lot of cars on one street, drivers receive information from the control centre. Songdo is called a 'smart city' and its architects think it is the city of the future.

Read the article about Songdo. Answer the questions with Yes, No or Don't know (because the information isn't in the article).

1. Is there a lot of traffic in Songdo?
2. Are there plants on the top of buildings?
3. Are there popular shopping areas in Songdo?
4. Are there any old parts of the city?
5. Is the Internet important in the city?
6. Are there people in the control centre?
7. Do car drivers send information to the control centre?
8. Do people like living in Songdo?

PASSAGE 2

Complete the information leaflet for visitors to a national park.

Use words from the picture



Welcome to Canyonlands National Park

Information for visitors

We want all visitors to our beautiful park to have a great experience. Please read this safety information at the beginning of your visit.

- The weather can change quickly in the park. When it's cold, you lose 80% of your body's heat from your head. Take a **1**..... with you and wear it when you are cold.
- You can get medical help at the National Park visitor's centre, but take a **2** with you on long walks.
- For long walks and climbing, you can buy a **3**..... from the National Park shop. This shows all the walks and routes through the park.
- There are three levels of routes for walkers and climbers in the park: green is easy, orange is difficult, red is very difficult. On green routes you can wear training **4**....., but on orange and red routes, wear strong walking **5**.

III.GRAMMAR AND WRITING (10 POINTS)

I. GRAMMAR: (4 POINTS)

1. Complete the conversation with the correct forms of there is/are. Use any if necessary

A: The Hotel Miramar is nice.

B: Yes, but it's expensive. 1..... cheap hotels near the beach?

A: Yes, 2 two or three. And 3 a youth hostel too.

B: 4 a website for the youth hostel?

A: Let's see. I don't think so. No, 5 There's an email address and 6 a phone number, but a website.

B: OK. What about that hotel- Golden Sands? a website?

A: Yes, 9 -but 10 free rooms.

B: Oh well. Let's send an email to the youth hostel

2. Choose the best option:

1. Where *was/were* you yesterday?
2. *Was/Were* you born in 1977?
3. Yesterday *was/were* Monday
4. I *was/were* in Moscow last summer
5. *Was/Were* Anna and Liz at work yesterday?

3. Choose the correct prepositions.

1. Tommy starts worksix o'clock
2. Jeff doesn't workSundays.
3. Tommy and Jeff don't worknight.
4. Tommy doesn't workthe evening.
5. My boss finishes work6.30.
6. I go to English classes Monday, Wednesday

4. Complete the conversation.

A: What **1** you (do)?

B: I'm a nurse at the City Hospital. My husband **2** (work) there too.

A: **3**..... your husband..... (do) the same job?

B: No, he **4** He's a laboratory technician.

A: **5** you (like) your jobs?

B: Yes, we **6** But he **7**..... (finish) at four o'clock and I **8**..... (start) at 4.30- it's sometimes difficult. But we **9** (not I work) at weekends.

A: That's good.

II.WRITING: (6 POINTS)

Write a paragraph about 100-120 words

Topic: Write about your daily routine.